BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JULY 12TH 2007 

PRESENT Cllrs Hills, Overfield, Flockton, Hoyland , Lobley, Gooch, Tatman  and Stentiford, District Cllr Rachael Procter, PC Lae and PCSO Lodge, Residents of The Drive and Blackmoor Lane .

APOLOGIES Cllr Bradford.  
6086   ISSUES RAISED WITH CLLR PROCTER AND HER RESPONSES 

· 106 Agreements- The money from the Bank Top Development is to be used for the provision of the new path to Park Field. There is likely to be a small proportion of another 106 Agreement  in the future  but most of this money will go to Scarcroft PC.  
· Skate Park –There is no possibility of a skate park in the area as the density of population does not justify the cost. 

· Gully Cleaning –We have to accept the rather irregular service provided and ring up when there is a special need.
· Extensions to 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane – This should be referred to Cllr Shelbrooke. 
· Dual Purpose Litter Bins – An attempt will be made to obtain these for Bardsey
· Parking Problem on Keswick Lane experienced by Mrs Hunter – The problem is the visibility splay.
6087   PROBLEM RAISED BY RESIDENTS OF THE DRIVE 
The residents of 65 The Drive complained of their total loss of privacy, caused by destruction by the builders of the vegetation separating them from the site of Bank Top garage  The residents had complained to different departments of LCC and to the builders without success. Cllr Procter assured them that replacement trees would grow quickly. The Chairman offered to visit them the following day to see whether there could be some interim improvement to the situation.
6088   PROBLEM RAISED BY RESIDENT OF 68 BLACKMOOR LANE 

The Council assured the resident that they had raised no objection to his latest application. 
6089   CRIME REPORT Crime figures for the month were low. Cllr Stentiford reminded the 
            Police that he had reported recent vandalism to them and they agreed to patrol the 
            Woods periodically.
WELCOME TO NEW CLLR – EDWARD STENTIFORD AND SIGNING OF DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE.  The Chairman welcomed Cllr Stentiford to the Council, who duly signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office, 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 14th JUNE  2007 These were approved. 
6090   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods It had been decided between meetings that it would be most appropriate to make complaints to YWT. This had resulted in the Trust suddenly finding some money they could devote to “furniture” for the reserve and some new descriptive noticeboards. They considered the prohibitive ones desired by the PC to be a waste of money as likely to be vandalised. After finding evidence of further destruction in the woods, Cllr Bradford had produced a disc of photographs depicting the vandalism. This had been sent to YWT. Caroline Thoroughgood of YWT had then agreed to the Clerk’s suggestion for a site meeting. Council discussed the proposal and agreed to request a date after Cllr Bradford returned from holiday .It was agreed not to inform the Press at this stage about the problem.
2. Status of Rigton Green. Cllr Overfield said that his attempts to acquire this status for the small triangle of land in East Rigton were still on going. 
3. Youth Provision. Cllr Hoyland suggested a concrete topped outdoor table tennis table. This was considered a good idea. A suitable location would need to be found. 
4.. Locations for Litter Bins in Village. The Clerk had been informed that there was currently no money for the dual purpose bins but she would continue to press for them. Suggested locations (subject to agreement from LCC to empty them) for the bins purchased by Bardsey PC were opposite the Blacksmith’s Field ,near the bus stop at the end of The Drive, near Rowley Cottage, 4 in the Park Field, and the remainder for the use of the Sports Club.  
5.. Possibility of Hedge outside Fence on A58. Cllrs Hills and Overfield had met Mr De Lucchi of LCC Highway Dept. who had approved the idea provided BPC accepted responsibility for maintenance .The next step was to seek the views of the residents of the Cornmill. Cllr Stentiford offered to draft the letter. 
6. New Tree Warden .Michael Hill has volunteered for this. 
7. Bus Shelter at end of Congreve Approach. This has been repaired again. 
8. Undergrowth alongside Hedge on Church Lane. Cleansing have finally agreed to deal with this. 
9. Register of Interests. All Cllrs have now completed this. 
10. Parish Council Noticeboards and Web Site  Cllr Stentiford offered to check on prices of noticeboards. Cllrs Overfield and Gooch offered to meet with possible professional computer “experts” and ask for details and quotations for web sites they could provide. 
11. Spoil Heap at Quarry Hill. The spoil heap has now disappeared but there may still be a problem of contamination of the beck. The Clerk to pursue. 
12. Report on Parish Walks – Brenda Sanderson had led one walk and Cllr Flockton the other. There had been 14 people on both walks. 
13  Work required on Village Pond-  Cllr Overfield explained the need for further topsoil arising from the building work in the area. The Procters have offered to help with equipment  and the Nunns with cost. Cllr Overfield proposed that the PC should pay for repairing and re-seeding  at a cost of £295.+ VAT. Cllr Stentiford seconded this and it was agreed unanimously.
6091   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field –Effects of Flooding and Estimates for Repairs .Much of the new path had been swept away in the recent floods. Cllr Overfield had received an estimate for repairs from Sam Miller, the original contractor, of £1210, plus VAT. He had sought the advice of John Stephens of LCC Rights of Way Dept .who offered to help the Council source materials.  Cllr Overfield proposed that the flooding disaster be regarded as a “one off” occurrence, and if no grant could be obtained , the PC should pay in full for reparation. This was seconded Cllr Tatman and agreed unanimously. Cllr Overfield also reported that he was successfully gathering names for Friends of Park Field. To date, he listed Mr Knibbs, Mr Roberts, Mrs Wright and Brenda Sanderson, with the suggestion that they meet together at least once a year. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. Cllrs Hills and Flockton had cleared out some holly and rhododendrum. Mr Dyson had supplied the missing map depicting the boundaries of the wood and showing that the PC was responsible only for the 2 short stretches. Cllr Tatman offered to ask the owner of Spring Garth to repair his fence on one of the 2 longer boundary lengths. 
6092   COUNCILLORS’ SPECIAL RESPONSIBILITIES 
These were agreed on. List attached. 
6093   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:                                                                                                                             (a) P/07/03746/FU/HE- Overdale, 52 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) P/07/03591/FU/HE – 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
© P/07/03268/FU/HE – Three Gables, 68 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 

(d) P/07/03325/FU/HE – 96 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.  
(e) P/07/03510/FU/HE – Braeside, Woodacre Crescent- Exts.

(f) P/07/03561/FU/HE – Beech Lodge, Wetherby Rd. – Garage. 

(g) P/07/03941/FU/HE – 7 First Ave – 1.75mhigh gates to front.
Council agreed to make no objection to any of the above, with the exception of (d) where PC considered the architectural detail and scale required further consideration and (g) where the Council considered that the parking provision, although apparently quite adequate, would still give rise to on street parking. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/00688/FU – Hickson – Valley Gardens, 4 Church Lane – Cons. 
(b) P/07/02659/FU/HE – Stentiford – Netherfield, Mill Lane.

(c) P/06/06829/FU/NE – Brown – Moor Lodge Caravan Site , 103 Blackmoor Lane – Laying out of new vehicular access and car parking to caravan park. 
(d) P/07/0342/FU/HO – Earnshaw – South Acre, 10 Church Lane – Garage. 

(e) P/07/03111/FU/HE – Williams – Stonedale Lodge, Scarsdale Lane – Garage, Bay Window & Porch. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 07/02883/FU – Ahmed – Amendment to permission ref. 31/19/05/FU – addition of gable to proposed house. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/02897/FU/HE – Bolton, The Bungalow, Wetherby Rd.
6094   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Clerk’s Salary- April, May June .                                                    £1416.48
(b) YRCC Subs                                                                                          35.00
(c) Bardsey Village Hall – ½ year grant                                                 1500.00

(d) Riverside Nurseries – Flowers for village tubs.                                    77.77
(e) Grasshoppers – VAT due as back payment –March bills (2)             334.29
(f) Rigton Print – Flyer advertising Park Field opening                              48.30

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Receipt of MICE money grant for £500 for Village Hall Survey. This was gratefully received. 
3. Approval of Statement of Accounts by Council for Audit Purposes .Philip Oddy had approved the Parish Council accounts for 2006-7 but had warned against overspending on items not budgeted for. The Chairman then, with the approval of the Council, signed Section 1 of the Return. 
6095   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Council’s Policy towards presence of visitors at meetings.  The Clerk outlined the policy adopted by East Keswick Parish Council, who now itemised on the agenda that the first 10 minutes of each meeting were reserved for residents to bring their concerns to the PC. Cllrs approved the idea. It was stressed, however, that any visitors specifically invited to attend must be afforded more time. 
2.Playground Inspection.  It was agreed to invite ROSPA once again to inspect the playground in September. Cllr Gooch wished to accompany them , and the inspection should include a full risk assessment. 
3. White Rose Update and other YLCA Info.  These were noted. 
4. YLCA Training Conference for Cllrs – 28- 30 Sept. – Royal Hotel, Scarborough. Noted. 
5. Letter from Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel .As all meetings clashed with PC meetings, it was not considered appropriate to have a representative on the Panel. 
6. Footpaths in need of attention – Nos. 14 & 7. These had been observed on the Parish Walks. On No. 7 (the Bingley to Tithe Barn Lane ) water damage has led to serious and dangerous holes in the path. Rights of Way, when contacted by the Clerk, agreed to repair this. On No. 14 ( currently the subject of a dispute between neighbours) the hedge is in need of strimming. The Dept. claimed they could not tackle this until the end of the bird nesting season in September but after that could deal with it themselves and bill the owner. BPC were still uncertain whether they should deal with it themselves. 
7. Letter from Mrs Laycock re possibility of 30mph limit on upper part of Church Lane and Blackmoor Lane. Mrs Laycock made substantially the same request to the Council as Mrs Stratford. Council agreed that both should be advised of the unsuccessful efforts made by BPC to persuade LCC to agree to this. However, if further attempts are to be made to attain this, the first step is to convince LCC that speeding does occur regularly on the roads concerned. It would also be helpful if all the residents of Blackmoor Lane wrote to LCC with this request. BPC plans to contact Cllr Alec Shelbrooke on the matter and to suggest he visit Blackmoor Lane at peak school times. 
8. Trees on A58 on site of Bank Top garage in need of preservation. Some residents of The Drive had approached Cllr Flockton and shown her a map in their possession indicating several very ancient trees on the site of Bank Top garage with TPOs on them, and 3 without them. They asked the PC to write to LCC requesting TPOs on the remaining 3 trees. The Clerk had complied but there had been no reply to date. 
6096.   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Callister Hall- Cllrs Overfield and Tatman raised this subject again. They wanted an assurance from the Parochial Church Council that facilities for the playgroup were specified in the formal proposal and wished to see details of the kitchen and main hall arrangements. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Peter Anning and ask him for a detailed description.
2. Flooding It was agreed to discuss this at the September meeting . Before this it would be useful to make inquiries into the long term problems of Keswick Lane and to learn whether it is possible to close this road at times of flooding ,and whether flood waters could be stopped before reaching Bardsey.

Signed:    
Date:    
 BPC  July 07 Mins.  
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